
From: Joyce Peacock <jpcock@bellsouth.net>  
Sent: Monday, August 29, 2022 1:55 AM 
To: Planning and Development <plandev@dekalbcountyga.gov> 
Subject: Opposition N-8-2022-1976 Z-22-1245935 
 
** WARNING: The sender of this email could not be validated and may not match the person in the "From" field. 
** 

 
My name is Joyce Peacock. I am a resident of  Jordan Lane for over seventy years. I am opposed to 
rezoning this small community from R-75 to RSM because Jordan Lane is a very narrow lane.  Over the 
last seven years, there is an increase in traffic on Jordan lane due to the development of the utility 
company and an international market on the north end of Jordan Lane. Additionally, Jordan lane is 
surrounded by two active cemeteries with an average of ten funerals weekly making this small sacred 
community even more congested. It is for these reasons, I oppose rezoning from R-75 to RSM. I ask this 
governing body to consider denying this proposal. 
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